Legislative Committee Meeting
January 11, 2010
CLRC via conference call
9:00 AM
Present:
Scott Kushner, chair (LaFayette Public Library); Liz Loftus (OCPL); David Tiedemann (Syracuse University); Anna Dobkowski (CLRC); Nancy Howe (CLRC); Penelope Klein, liaison (CLRC).

Absent:
Wanda Bruchis (Mid-York Library System).
Excused:
Bob Manning (OCPL Trustee); Pat Skelly (Oneida-Herkimer BOCES).
Meeting called to order at 9:07 AM. 

Legislative Breakfast 

· Liz Loftus commented that OCPL enjoyed hosting the event, and would like to do so again in the future.
· OCPL Board of Trustees was very pleased with the event.
· We need a portable microphone for future breakfasts.
· The breakfast at Utica Public Library was taped by the local public access channel.  Unfortunately, the audience comments / questions were not included.  The taping was approximately 37 minutes long. It aired several times in the Utica area.
· The CLRC video was well received at both breakfasts. The video will be put on CLRC website and YouTube once some contextual information is included to explain the purpose of the video.
Advocacy Day 2010
· The date is March 2, 2010. CLRC will arrange for one, 56-seater bus. If there is sufficient interest, a second bus will be ordered but only if we can fill it!  Anna has several quotes already.  ITC students are planning to attend.
Advocacy Day Training
· The training is scheduled for February 22, 2010 AT 10:00 A.M. 
· Emails to potential Advocacy Day leaders will be sent by Penelope.
· Liz Loftus will speak with Pam Crane and Renate Dunsmore (OCPL) about being leaders – also Laurie LeFever (ITC).
· Advocacy 101 Training in November 2009 was very helpful.
Legislator Visits:

· Penelope has visited: Senator DeFrancisco, Assemblyman Magnarelli; has meeting scheduled with Assemblyman Magee and has recently spoken to Assemblyman Al Stirpe and Steve Longo (legislative aide to RoAnn Destito).
· Penelope will continue to visit, or at least call, all legislators on a regular basis. 
· Steve Longo feels we do a good job with advocacy. We just need to continue with our message.
· Penelope talked with aides to Congressman Dan Maffei just before Christmas. 
Refermation:

·  CLRC has been conducting “Five Minute Legislator Interviews “in Refermation.
· Senator DeFrancisco has agreed to be the next interviewee. 
Minutes from November 24, 2009

· Are there any changes to last meeting minutes? None.

· The minutes will be approved at next meeting (no quorum present at this meeting).
Other

· Discussion about library’s advocacy message.  Does our message need to change? No, we need to be assertive, polite, and consistent in our message.
· The point that everyone loves libraries but our funding is always cut is well-taken.
· Should we be emphasizing one or two things? We should talk to legislators about opportunities to evaluate and consolidate services as well as partnering initiatives.
· Dan Schabert is no longer at SUNY IT. If anyone has a suggestion for an academic librarian from the eastern part of our region, lease let Penelope know.
Next meeting:  February 8, 2010 at 3:45 p.m.
Meeting adjourned at 9:50 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 
Nancy Howe

Member Services Coordinator

